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* Dr. Tim Mitchell, Superintendent 

712-484-2212  Central Office 

*Mr. Jamie Meek,  Pre-K-6 Principal 

712-484-2212   Intermediate School 

712-482-6296    Elementary School 

712-482-6465     Jr.-Sr. High School 

*Mr. Nick Bates Transportation Director 

 712-482-6215      Bus Garage 

 

Regular School Board Meeting 

3rd Monday of the Month 

@ 7 PM 

Intermediate School 

Media Center 

 

Check Out Some of the Summer Activities For the Kids on the inside pages of this newsletter. 

Details on Charles Lakin winners are on page 9. 

2018-2019 School Supply List , pages 10-11 (Subject to Change) 

The staff and students of Riverside Community Schools thank you, our patrons, for your continued support throughout this past school year! 
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Kayaking at the quarry 
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May Top Dawgs (Holly Garcia) 

Top Dawgs for May were Chrissi Edwards, Austin Yoakum, and Teegan Schechinger. 

These students were chosen by the staff of junior-senior high school for their responsible 

leadership and showing respect for the schools and others. 

Each student receives preferred parking all month as well as being first in lunch line for the 

entire month.  Top Dawgs also receive 2% extra credit in a class of their choice.  In addition, 

they receive a $1.00 a la carte ticket. 

Congratulations, kids!   Good job! 

Chrissi 
Austin 

Teegan 

Parent(s):  Look What’s Available for Kids This Summer! 

 

“History and Me” Day Camp at Nishna Heritage Museum 

Oakland, Iowa 

By Tina Bakehouse, Outreach & Communication Coordinator, Golden Hills 

RC&D 

Soon, school is out.  With summer break a few weeks away, children will 

have more time to use their imagination.  Playing school or cowboys and 

Indians or dressing up as movie stars.  Creative moments like these can be 

experienced at the Nishna Heritage Museum in Oakland, Iowa during the 

summer day camp series.  Gayle Strickland, volunteer and member of Oak-

land Historical Society, developed the museum day camp idea to interest 

children and families in this “hidden gem” in Oakland.  Participants can es-

cape back in time and learn about the people, the landscape, and Iowa’s 

past, in five different, enrichment camps. Nishna Heritage Museum is part-

nering with Golden Hills RC&D to provide these day camps for kindergarten 

to six graders, each Tuesday morning in June and the first Tuesday in July 

from 9:00-10:30 am.  Below is the day camp schedule: 

 

Tuesday, June 5:  Original Iowans 

View the Native American collection, act out a story, and create a dream 

catcher 

Tuesday, June 12: Early Settlers and Tool Time 

Imagine you’re a pioneer. See a thrashing machine and old tool room.  Even 

churn and taste homemade butter! 

Tuesday, June 19: No Stop Shop…General Store and Vintage Fashion 

Reenact the “good ‘ol days” of shared phone lines, a butcher store, and 

more.  Have a tea party dressed in vintage attire. 

Tuesday, June 26: Life before Legos 

Play old-fashioned games, like croquet, marbles, and more. 

Tuesday, July 3: One-room school house 

Travel to an original, one-room school house to role-play a day in the life of 

Laura Ingles Wilder.  Even enjoy a game of softball outdoors! 

 

Each day camp provides hands-on learning opportunities, rich in Iowa histo-

ry and culture. Come join in the fun.  Learn something new.  Try one or all 

five!  Cost for the each camp is $10 per child or $25 if the child attends all 

five.  Snacks included.  Strickland’s museum work has been inspired by Ein-

stein’s aphorism to “Learn from yesterday.  Live for today.  Hope for tomor-

row.”  She, along with other volunteers, will inspire children to think, feel, 

and learn about the past and how it influences the future. 

Golden Hills RC&D is a nonprofit organization with a mission “to develop 

and promote sustainable cultural and conservation projects that enhance 

the quality of life and preserve the assets of rural western Iowa.” It takes the 

financial support of Southwest Iowa organizations and community members 

for Golden Hills RC&D to continue offering projects in arts, culture, and 

conservation.  For more information about Golden Hills RC&D visit 

www.goldenhillsrcd.org.  Together, we can help make rural towns vibrant by 

connecting communities through cultural experiences. 

Right: 

6th Graders do some 

highway clean up. 

(photo submitted by Tami 

Skank) 
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Mr Meek (PreK-6 Principal) 

Well, another school is in the books and we hope that you had an enjoyable school year 

and that your child grew academically and socially from the beginning to the end. 

With another summer comes our summer school program for grade K-3.  Families have 

been contacted about their child participating in the program for the days from June 4 - 

June 22.  Buses’ routes have been lined up and are ready to pick up and bring students 

in for breakfast and take them home after lunch.  Teachers are busily planning some 

reading and math lessons to help strengthen the students’ knowledge in areas like read-

ing comprehension, phonics, reading fluency, math fluency, number sense, and other 

reading and math skills.  We are very excited to help these selected students get to en-

hance the learning that they received this year in school. 

Over the summer here are some things you can do with your child 

● Read with them and read to them. 

● Have them make the grocery list and add up the cost of the list. 

● Read road signs and business names. 

● Play games while driving that involve letter identification. 

● Sing in the car (or the shower). 

● Talk to each other about new things that you have read, seen on TV, or read 

on the internet. 

● Visit local and other places and learn about their history. 

● Measure and build something. 

● Paint or color. 

Many of the things we do over the summer have great educational value that can rein-

force things the students learned in school.  You don’t even have to be deliberate about 

learning, lots of times it just happens; it is a matter of just noticing it. 

Have a great summer! 

INTERMEDIATE NEWS 

Top:  Deputy Jim Harvey stopped by to help students hang the flag. 

Above:  4th Grade created a fairy garden by recycling a random swimming 

pool. 

Right:  The Intermediate May Day Basket Delivery Service complete another 

successful May day celebration.  Thanks, kids! 
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5th and 6th Grade Band with Mrs. Brandon 

The 5th Grade had “Field Day” at 

Botna Bend Park in Hancock.  We 

have shared some pictures of their 

activities above and to the left.  

(Photos submitted by Tami Skank) 

 

 

 

 

 

Bruiser Says: 

Have a  

Safe and Fun 

Summer! 

See you in August! 
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Riverside Elementary News 

On May 4, 2018, the Wax Museum came alive at Riverside Intermediate School.  Photos have been submitted by Susan Berndt.   

School Registration is scheduled for August 2, 2018 from 9 AM to 7 PM at Junior-Senior High School 
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Two Riverside Community School District Teachers were honored on Monday, May 7th.  Mrs. Amanda Brandon (5-12 Instrumental Music) and Mr. Brock Johnson 

(Elementary Physical Education) each received the Charles Lakin Outstanding Teacher Award.  They were both surprised at all-school assemblies in their buildings.  This 
award comes with a $10,000 prize for each winner and a $2,500 award for their school.  This is the first time that any educator at Riverside has been so honored.  One 

teacher per district is rare; two is an exceptional honor.  Our congratulations to both Mrs. Brandon and Mr. Johnson. (Riverside Web Site) 
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The 4th grade competed against 68 classes in the Green Hills AEA SumDog Math Con-

test in April.  The 4th grade class placed 10th overall.  In addition to the class contests, 

1,123 students completed to answer 1,000 math question correctly.  Dalton Schechinger 

answered 973 questions correctly which earned him 3rd place.  Samuel Bernard an-

swered 972 question correctly which earned him 4th place.  (Michelle Griffen) 

School Registration is scheduled for August 2, 2018 from 9 AM to 7 PM at Junior-Senior High School 
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Riverside School Supply List for 2018-2019   (Subject to change; we will publish again in the Back=to-School Issue. 
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More Thanks to our special patrons: 

Paul Schnack 

Jamie Kadel 

Joyce Isaacson 

Mike Randall 

Jill Kadel, ISU Extension 

Canoyer Greenhouse, Craig and Kathy 

Pottawattamie Co. Conservation 

Federated Club 

Many, Many others that we rely on each day. 

THANK YOU!! 

Above:  1st and 2nd grade fans inspired by South Korean Dancers. 

HEY PARENTS/GUARDIANS!  

SUMMER OPPORTUNITY FOR THE KIDS 

 

 The Eckels Memorial Library's Summer Reading 

Program will start on May 29, 2018 and will contin-

ue until August 1, 2018 for all children through 

graduated 8th graders. We have over $1,450 of 

prizes to give away including cash and toys! Incen-

tives are given throughout the summer, and chil-

dren who read at least 40 titles are entered into 

our Grand Prize drawing at the end of the program. 

The Grand Prize drawing will be held Saturday Au-

gust 18th, 2018 at 10:00 am at the library so be 

sure to stop by the library for more information! 

 Your library is open Tuesdays and Wednesdays 12 - 

5 pm, Thursdays 12 - 7 pm, Fridays 7 - 9 pm, and 

Saturdays 10 am - 2 pm. 

LAST VISIT OF THE YEAR FOR THE PRESCHOOLERS & THEIR “GRANDMAS 

AND GRANDPAS” (Lindsey Henderson) 

On Tuesday, May 15th, Mrs. Henderson’s Preschool class met their Oakland Senior Center 

friends at the Botna Bend Park in Hancock.  Everyone was excited and ready to spend one last 

day together! The day began with time on the playground and a special scavenger hunt around 

the park.  A lunch of hot dogs, chips, and cookie was enjoyed by all! Following lunch, Debbie Kes-

ter and Mrs. Henderson provided a variety of games and activities for the seniors and preschool-

ers to enjoy together.  Lots of giggles could be heard as kids chased and popped bubbles.  The 

tables were full of friendly competition between the kids and adults playing Memory, Hungry, 

Hungry Hippos, Candyland, and Trouble.  Mr. McCowen took everyone on a bus ride around the 

park to see the Bison and Elk.  The babies were the favorites of all.  What a fun trip to the 

park!  The seniors and the preschoolers enjoyed every minute of the time spent together. 

Thank you Debbie Kester and Oakland Senior Center patrons! 

Kindergarten Tie-dyed Snowflakes 

School Registration it scheduled for  

August 2, 2018 from 9 AM to 7 PM  

 Junior-Senior High School 
GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS!        GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS! 
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Monday, May 21, 2018, was Preschool Graduation at the Jr.-Sr. High School.  We have included pictures of the graduates.  Thanks to Vicki Palmer and Lindsey Henderson. 

Congratulations to all the students and their parents/guardians. 

Mrs. Henderson’s Class 

Mrs. Bierworth’s Class 
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Senior Riverside FFA member Skylar Wilson is a 2018 Nor-

man Borlaug Scholar! 

She conducted research on food insecurity, wrote an essay 

about her findings, and advocated for solving world hunger 

at the World Food Prize Iowa Youth Institute. Skylar’s fu-

ture plans are to attend Iowa State University and major in 

Agricultural Education. 

Congratulations Skylar! 

National Honor Society Initiation 

On May 9, 2018, the Riverside chapter of the National Honor Society initiated 5 new members.  The new 

members (pictured below, left to right)  are Jami Carter, Dylan McDonald, Delaney Murphy, Abi Petersen, 

and Mason Wichman.  The current members presided at the ceremony.  We have included some photos in 

this issue.  Our congratulations to the new members. 

Mason Wichman 

Alyssa Brink reads the expectations of the NHS 
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 Baseball, Softball Expectations 

Abi Petersen Dylan McDonald 
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Riverside School Board 

Row 1:  Charlene Dalby, Murray Fenn, Jeff Buckingham 

Row 2:  Todd Pendgraft, Jaycee Mansfield, Jacey Kallsen, Matt Bow-

en, President   

Row 3:  Rodney Pendgraft, Lindsay Bentley, Vice-President 

Above:  Riverside had 4 students who received scholarships at the 

Southwest Iowa Education Foundation breakfast in May.  Students 

were Sydney Murphy, Andy Casson, Devyn Moore, and Jaycee Mans-

field (left to right). 

Intermediate 

School students 

deliver May baskets 

in Carson. 
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WASHINGTON, DC  INF   OPEN TO RIVERSIDE JUNIORS AND SENIORS 

Contact Alex Oliver if you have any questions 

PLEASE NOTE: 

During the month of June the Riverside HS volleyball players and coaches will be doing a fundraiser to raise money for volleyball equipment.  The Riverside Volleyball 

program is looking to purchase some equipment that will help improve on the fundamental skills needed to be successful. We will be selling raffle tickets for a quarter 

beef and 2 half hogs.   Tickets will be sold from June 1st through June 30th and the drawings will be on July 2nd.  If you would like to purchase a ticket or if you would like 

to donate to our fundraiser please contact Michaela Schwartzkopf, Shawn Bluml, Savannah Smith, or any HS Volleyball player.  Your support would be greatly appre-

ciated. 

Left:   

4th Grade Art 

(photo by Tami Skank) 
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Gute News (David Gute, 7-12 Principal) 

It has been a fantastic year at Riverside Jr. – Sr. High School.  I’m proud of the students 

and staff for all their accomplishments.  Our students showed great improvements on the 

Iowa Assessments.  We had four grade levels grow in every core area, and we had three of 

these grade levels in the Jr. - Sr. High (7th, 9th, and 10th).  Our staff and students did an 

outstanding job preparing for and taking the Assessments.   

Congratulations to the outgoing senior class!  They are a great group of kids and have 

been wonderful to work with over the past four years.  I cannot think of a class with better 

leaders than the class of 2018.  I appreciate all they did to make Riverside a great place to 

be this year.  Many changes will take place next year.  We will have a new group of 6th and 

7th graders to take their place.  There will be a new Family and Consumer Science and 

Social Studies teachers, a new credit recovery program, Athletic Director, and there will 

be a new principal at the secondary level for the first time in nine years.   

I want to thank the community for all the support I have received over the past 18 

years.  I have developed many positive friendships that will last a lifetime.  I am very proud 

of all the accomplishments/advancements made during my time at Riverside.  This school 

system will always have a special place in my heart.  I wish the communities and school 

the best of luck in the future.  

Mrs. Hardy’s IWCC Comp 106 class hosted a senior transition fair recently 

They asked local business people to come and answer questions that the grad-

uating seniors might have regarding loans, job applications, car maintenance, 

doing taxes, or other life skills adults must tackle.  The fair was deemed a suc-

cess and will probably be held again next year. 

Recently,  the 8th grade history class learned, how to march in line, about civil 

war cannons, about civil war guns, women in the civil war, etc.  Photos were 

supplied to us by Casey Conover. 
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TLC  (Lisa Putnam) 

The Teacher Leadership Compensation Initiative at Riverside has completed another suc-

cessful year.  Eighty-four percent of Riverside teachers utilized support from Teacher Leaders 

during the 2017-2018 school year.  Coaching cycles have consistently been full, with 21 River-

side teachers participating in cycles this school year.  Ninety-one percent of the teachers who 

participated in a cycle said it was beneficial to work with a teacher leader.  

As part of the TLC Program, Mentor Teachers met with and supported teachers who are 

new to the profession or new to the Riverside District.  The Classroom Strategists developed  

Student-Centered Learning Labs, in which teachers observe and learn alongside a Strategist 

in his/her classroom and then debrief following the observation.  Teachers who participated 

in a Learning Lab reported that it was a positive experience and would like to see these Labs 

continue next year.  The members of the TLC look forward to a successful 2018-2019 school 

year! 

Elementary teachers observe high school science 

lab. 

High School math teachers observe an elemen-

tary math class learning lab. 
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Allie Reicks 

Collin Price Madison Manzer 
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State Convention (Tyler Johannsen) 

Katie Messerschmidt and Mick Schroder both received a 

state Silver emblem on the Greenhand Quiz. 

The Experience the Action team, consisting of Taten Wil-

liams, Joel Henningsen, Caiden Goodman, Katie Messer-

schmidt, Haylee Vlcek, and Skylar Wilson received a state 

bronze emblem rating. 

These members are setting the standard for what it 

means to be a Riverside FFA member! 

Left:  Taten Williams, Joel Henningsen, Caiden Goodman, 
Katie Messerschmidt, Haylee Vlcek, Skylar Wilson 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
New FFA Officer team (Tyler Johannsen) 

Big things are happening in our chapter! This morning, 
members rolled out of bed to elect our 2018-2019 River-
side FFA Chapter Officer Team. Congratulations to the 

following members: 
President- Joel Henningsen 
Vice President- Eli Petersen 

Secretary- Taten Williams 
Treasurer- Dennis Pilling 
Reporter- Caiden Goodman 

Sentinel- Katie Messerschmidt 

 
Left to right:  Katie Messerschmidt, Eli Petersen, Joel Hen-
ningsen, Taten Williams, Dennis Pilling, Caiden Goodman 

 

 

Derick Seaton Jacey Kallsen Briteny Gordon Riley MacWhorter  
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The 2018 Riverside graduation ceremony took place on Sunday, May 20, at 2 PM in the gymnasium.  Jaycee Mansfield-Gutheil welcomed family and friends as well as staff, 

administrators, and school board members.  The Junior class representatives Lydia Wede and Rhyan Sanny presented Jaycee the class composite.  There were musical 

selections by the band and choir.  Featured speakers included John Baker, salutatorian, Sydney Murphy, valedictorian, as well as the keynote speaker. Mrs. Maureen Hoff-

man. With all the speeches and formalities over, board president Matt Bowen presented each senior with  the diploma cover and Superintendent Tim Mitchell switched 

their tassels.  Mr. Gute dismissed the class.  With some flying hats and silly string, the graduates exited the gym to form a reception line.  Eventually, with their robes re-

turned, students were handed that precious high school diplomas. 

Mrs. Hoffman 

John Baker 

             

Lydia and Rhyan present the senior composite 

to Jaycee. 

Jaycee welcomes the 

crowd. 

Choir Sydney Murphy 

Ethan Henderson Chrissi Edwards Bailey Vanatta 
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Tales of a Recycling Wagon (Angie Thomas and Hillary Shugart) 

Bulldog Enterprises is responsible for much of the recycling that happens at the junior-senior high school.  When you need some equipment and are on a budget, you  get 

some expert advice and just make what you need.  That’s what has been happening.  With help from Mr. Clausen and one of Mrs. Shurgart’s classes, a recycling wagon is in 

the works.  We have shared some pictures that shows the progress and the work it has taken. 

Band 

Marisol Dillon 

Almost finished product 
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Riverside FFA 

The various activities the 

students could observe. 
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Riverside 7th graders headed for the quarry on May 21 for some to learn about fishing, kayaking, GPS training and some fun.  Mr. Gute was in charge of cook-

ing the food for lunch.  Reports state that all had a great time.  We thank Mrs. Kallsen for sharing the pictures. 
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May brings not only flowers but field days for the elementary students.  We thank Mr. Johnson for sharing some pictures. 

Miss Maddie Shanker received the 

award as the top Jump-Rope-for-Heart 

fundraiser.  Congratulations, Maddie. 

HAVE  

A 

SAFE  

AND 

FUN  

SUMMER! 

SEE YOU NEXT YEAR! 
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Please note:  There will not be an issue of the newsletter at the beginning of the month of July.  Stay tuned for the Back-To-School issue. 

Thanks to all those who have supported this publication throughout this past school year.  The 2018-2019 school is the 25th anniversary of the Riverside 

Community School district.  We hope to be celebrating the highlights of the past 25 years. 

Winners from the STEM Festival 

The weather was making it difficult to do the annual community day at the junior-senior high school.  3rd time was the charm—May 9th.  Elayna Eggers provided us the 

pictures that we are sharing. 

Yes, they drove their tractors to school. 
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GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS!           GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS!        GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS! 
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Above left:  Going for the next base.  Above:  The wind up 

Left:  Meghan is at the ready. 

Left: 

Senior John Baker 

and his parents dur-

ing Senior night  for 

soccer players. 

Above:  On the attack! 

Left:  Senior Jamie Hackett and parents during 

Senior night.    
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John Baker 

Joel Henningsen 

Andy Casson 

Val Andrusyshyn 

Senior  

    Breakfast 
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  Summer Food Program        Programa Alimenticio del Verano 
  Riverside Elementary  708 Glass Street, Oakland, IA   Riverside Elementary  708 Glass Street, Oakland, IA 

   (June 4-June 23)            (4 Junio – 23 Julio)   

  Breakfast (Monday-Friday) 8 AM to 9 AM     Desayuno (lunes – viernes)  8am-9am 

  Lunch (Monday-Friday)  11:00 AM to 12:30 PM    Almuerzo (lunes-viernes)   11 am– 12:30 pm 

    

   Free to those 18 and Under      Gratis para los menores de 18 años 

  Adult Meals may be purchased       Se puede comprar comidas para los adultos 

Far left: 

Katie Messerschmidt 

throws the shot at 

district track 

Left:  Rhyan Sanny 

hurdles at district 

track. 
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Menu  

Is  

Subject  

To 

Change 

Base on availability of food 

items. 

AJ Dillon 


